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INFORMATION SHARING IN KEW

PUBLIC MEETING
Kew Civic Centre, 7.30 p.m. Monday, April 9th, Hall No. 3 y.

This meeting Has been convened by Kew Council
the request of various community groups and Kew
residents. It will be chaired by the' mayor, Cr. Jill
O’Brien, and will be attended by other interested Coun
cillors, Council Officers, representatives of community
groups and the information providers listed below.

You are encouraged to attend this important meeting.
Topics to be discussed include the role of Kewriosity,
the strengthening of a Community Information Net
work, the use of alternative means .of presenting infor-

at maiion to the community, and the need to publicise
issues that affect Kew’s youth.

If you are interested in attending, please contact Chris
Reidy, Kew’s Information Officer on 862 2466 or any
of the following:

KEW/HAWTHORN C.A.B.: 861 5244; KEW COM
MUNITY HOUSE: 80 2940; YOUTH RESOURCE
CENTRE: 861 7259; KEW/DEEPDENE COMMUNI
TY EDUCATION OFFICER: 859 8368.

HAY’S PADDOCK
— SOMETHING FOR EVERYONE

Hay’s Paddock, which is bordered
by Lister Street and the. Eastern
Freeway in North Kew, is twice the
size of Kew’s Victoria Park. The area
is known as Hay’s Paddock because it
was originally owned by Peter Hay
who used the site for a stud farm.
Council acquired the land from the
Board of Works to compensate for
land lost due to Freeway
construction.

Council adopted the Hay’s Pad-
dock Development Master Plan in
April, 1981 and is implementing it
over a number of years. Already the
site contains two sports ovals,
pavilions, car parks, an archery range
plus a large area of undeveloped
passive recreation space.

The 1983/84 Budget allows for the
development of pathways,
playgrounds and picnic areas and
Council hopes that the provision of
these facilities will encourage more
use of the passive recreation aspect of
Hay’s Paddock.

The sports ovals are being used by
cricket, football, soccer and archery

clubs as well as by individuals on a
more informal basis.

Department. If you belong to a club
which would like to u.se the oval.s,
contact Peter Butler from Council’s
Social Development Department.
Both departments can be contacted
on 862 2466.

_  If you have any queries about the
development plans for Hay’s Pad-
dock, contact the Engineering
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Community

KEW CITIZENS’ BAND CONCERT TOUR
CONCERT THEATRE NIGHT
THURSDAY APRIL 12TH AT

RIVOLI THEATRE,
CAMBERWELL

LOS ANGELES: Playing at Disneyland, Knotts
Berry Farm, Californian State University Long Beach,
Quality Inn Disneyland Hotel, Anaheim 'Convention
Centre.

SAN FRANCISCO: The Presidio — Anzac Day
Service (arranged by Australian Consulate), Pier 39,
Ghirardelli Square Shopping Centre.

Short Concert Programme by Band.
First Release Film.

Supper — Wine & Cheese.
25 Lucky Seat Prizes including a $250 Cash Prize.

For tickets, contact Ian Mathers on 878 3132 (A.H.) or
354 7821 (B.H.).

HONOLULU: Hickham Air Force Base, Pearl
Harbour Naval Base.
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3MBS-FM: KEW’S OWN RADIO STATION
3MBS, Kew’s community owned

and operated stereo FM radio station,
is actively seeking more supporters.
The station broadcasts at least 12
hours of fine music a day from its
studios at 146 Gotham Road, Kew,
with the help of about 90 volunteers
from all walks of life.

don’t subscribe, you can do so merely
by calling at. the station or sending a
cheque for $40 ($30 concession). In
return you will receive 12 copies of
3MBS’s program guide Libretto.

As part of a concentrated effort to
increase the number of subscribers,
3MBS will be holding a Radiothon
over the first weekend in May
(4th-6th): more than 50 hours of
uninterrupted music, including live
broadcasts from the Kew Civic Cen
tre. The goal for the weekend is at
least 1,000 new subscribers, and
listeners will be invited to visit the
studios and to join the roving au
dience at the Civic Centre.

SKILLS NEEDED

In order to keep 3MBS on air and
to help it grow, new volunteers are
always needed. People to answer the
telephone, to type, to program, to an
nounce (especially during the
daytime), to help in recording and
other technical areas will always be
welcome. If you have a few hours
every now and then to spare, why not
call around and visit the station or
ring on 80 3777.

If you’ve never heard 3MBS, you’ll
find it on the FM band at 93.7 MHz
(just above 3EON!). If you listen but

PUBLIC MEETING
COMMUNITY

ARTISTS
There are moves afoot to establish

a co-ordinating and referral commit
tee for children with disabilities. The
project is called ‘Shrublands’ and the
emphasis is on an early intervention
programme which will focus on help
ing the child from the earliest possible
age. A group of parents have been
meeting to discuss the possibility of
formalising the structure and pro
cedures of the committee. A public
meeting will be held on Thursday,
April 12th at 18 Balwyn Road at 8
pm. All interested persons are
welcome to attend. Further informa
tion can be obtained from Ian Ellis on
830 5711 or Jenny Nelson on
811 0264.

A project which will employ three
artists and a co-crdinator to work in
the Kew/Deepdene area has recently
been funded under the Common
wealth Employment Programme.

The project, which will run for one
year, is likely to get under way in
May. The artists will work with
students, teachers and parents to
create their community art.

You can contact Nancy Nankervis,
the Kew/Deepdene Community
Education Officer, on 859 8368 if
you want to know more about this ex
citing news.
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. Council

FINANCIAL COUNSELLING
The funding for Cheryl’s position

comes to Care Force,from the Family
Strengthening programme, and
therefore only a small proportion of
her time can be made available to
other people in the community.

Cheryl’s work' at the C.A.B. will be
very useful as a pilot project in reveal
ing the spread of financial problems
within the community, and may show
that a different basis is required for
financial counselling.

Cheryl will be at the Kew Bureau

on Fridays, and appointments to see
her can be made at either Bureau.

A generous offer by Care Force has
given the Kew/Hawihorn Citizens’
Advice Bureau the services of a
Financial Counsellor, Cheryl McGar-
rin, for several hours each week.
The workers at Care Force and at

the Bureau, and the Social Welfare
staffs of both Kew and Hawthorn,
have, become increasingly aware that
financial problems are being encoun
tered not only by families — the
special area of help provided by Care
Force — but also by single people and
childless couples.

The Hawthorn Bureau is at the cor
ner of Manningtree and Glenferrie
Roads, telephone; 819 2772, hours:
10 am to 3 pm, Monday to Friday,
7.30 pm to 9 pm on Wednesday.

The Kew Bureau is at the rear of

the Municipal Offices in Charles
Street, telephone: 861 5244, hours; 10
am to 3 pm, Monday to Friday, 7.30
pm to 9 pm on Tuesday.

KEW RECREATION CENTRE CHILDREN’S
SERVICES

a facility that caters for all residents
and which includes an indoor swimm

ing pool;

Mr. Ian Field who is interested in

ensuring that the design of such a
facility will allow maximum access to
all Kew residents.

These community representatives
join Councillors Kaye Cole, Wendy
Smith and Anne Glasson and Kew’s
Recreation Officer, Peter Butler, on
the Committee. The Committee can

be contacted through Peter on
862 2466.

A public meeting was held on
Thursday March 16 to discuss the-
possibilities of establishing a Recrea
tion Centre in Kew. Three community
representatives were elected to the
Council Consultative Committee
which is investigating the viability of
such a centre. They are:
Mr. Alan Alpass who is interested

in the development of a useful and,
economically viable Recreation Cen
tre which caters for a broad range of
residents;
Mr. Rhys Williams who is in

terested in seeing the establishment of

The Children’s Services Con
sultative Committee was . formed
following a public meeting in
December last year. The purpose of
the committee is to review Children’s
Services in the City of Kew and to
discuss and formulate future services
for children aged 0 to 12 years.
Recommendations will be put to
Council and action taken to imple
ment such services for the future as

are deemed necessary.
The views of interested parties are

requested and should be directed to
the committee C/- Social Develop
ment Co-ordinator, Municipal Of
fices, Charles Street, Kew.

NEW BUILDING
REGULATIONS

FIRES AND
INCINERATORS

The new Victoria Building Regula
tions (V.B.R.’s) come into force on
May 1, 1984. These regulations
replace the Uniform Building Regula
tions (U.B.R.) but are based on the
same principles of fire protection,
maintaining standards of habitation
and preserving owners* rights to con
struct within the Regulations.
However, there are a number of

practical changes. For dwelling con
struction the V.R.B.’s are considered
to be a ‘de-regulatory’ document in
comparison with the Regulations they
replace.

In many instances, the V.B.R.’s
will permit or legalise building works
that would have been prohibited by
the U.B.R.’s.
More information regarding the

new Regulations is available from the
Building Surveyor’s Department at
the Municipal Offices on 862 2466.

Council By-Law No. 115 regulates
the construction and use of incinera
tors and barbecues.
No burning is permitted unless in a

properly constructed incinerator or
barbecue.

Incinerator use is not allowed at

any lime on a Sunday or Monday or
outside the hours of 8 a.m. and 6
p.m. on any other day, unles written
permission is received from Council.

It is also illegal to burn any
material which would cause the emis
sion of toxic or offensive fumes or
excessive smoke.

Council’s By-Laws Officers have
been instructed to enforce the pro
visions of the By-Law.

Full copies of the By-Law are
available free of charge, from the
Municipal Offices.

EGGSHELL
SPECTACULAR
What’s the difference between an

egg and a library? Very little, at least
on Wednesday, April 18. That is
when the very popular Easter egg
painting is on again. Carolyn Frank,
the Deputy Librarian, is organising
this cultural event. Last year over 120
children attended, so this Easter
Carolyn is requesting that you notify
the library if your children are going
to attend. In fact, if you don’t book a
free ticket, your children will be
disappointed. It all happens at the
library, and the eggsperts will show
the children how it’s done from 3.45

p.m. onward. The library can be con
tacted on 861 6745.
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KEW EAST PRIMARY SCHOOL
Council, St. Anne’s School, Kew
Citizens’ Band and Kew East Primary
School to foster and promote music
throughout Kew. Currently, the
school band consists of sixty pupils,
ranging from Year Three to Year Six.
A school choir began in 1983. Clearly
music continues to play a large-part in
the life of the school.

The school has a long and outstan
ding reputation for excellence in
sports. With the passing of the Cen
tral School era, less emphasis was
given to highly competitive sporting
activities. However, 1983 saw Kew
East again enter the Kooyong Sports
Association but with emphasis more
upon participation and diversity of
activities. Swimming continues to be
given a high priority.

A recent survey of all parents gave
support to the need for the school to
provide each child with a sound basic
education. Curriculum studies in
clude Language (Listening, Speaking,
Writing, Reading), Mathematics,
Social Studies, Science/Nature

State School No. 3161, East Kew,
began on its present site in Kitchener
Street when a three-storeyed build
ing was opened in 1923. In the early
1920’s, it became a Central School;
secondary classes continu.ed until
district High Schools were estab
lished. As the number of pupils
steadily increased, an Infant School
building was added in 1929.With the
passing of time, other buildings
followed Canteen/staff-room,

Study, Art/craft, Music, Health and
Physical Education. Religious In
struction is given by visitors ap
pointed and approved by accrediting
bodies. Specialist teachers conduct
Art/craft, Library, Music, Physical
Education and Special Assistance
programs.

Parental support has always been a
feature of the school. Last year, the
newly formed Parents’ Association
joined the Band Parents to become
the two auxiliary bodies. In line with
the State Government’s new direc
tions in the organisation of education
throughout Victoria, the school
parent community is shortly to elect a
reconstituted ● School Council con
sisting of parents and staff.
With the completion of the renova

tions to the original three-storeyed
building and future renovations to ,
other buildings of the school, and the
drawing together of resources, Kew
East Primary School is entering into a
further exciting stage of its history.

G. F. Lindsay
Principal

Rural School (now dismantled),
L.T.C. classrooms, Library,
Art/craft room. Administration
Block.

Kew East’s successful brass band
was set up in 1930 following an ap
plication to the Gillies Bequest. Mr R.
Hogan worked tirelessly for the band
during 1928-1957. The work was con
tinued under the tuition of Mr. D.
Santin, a former band boy. The Kew
Music Centre located in the school’s
grounds began as a local community
project supported by the Victorian
Education Department, the Kew City
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K.G.C. LEAVES
NO STONE
UNTURNED..

HERITAGE WEEK -=
HISTORICAL PHOTOGRAPH COLLECTION

should feel honoured that our suburb
has been chosen for this display. The
Koelmeyer-Edmonds team, was in
vited to launch the public exhibition
in Kew at the instigation of the His-

To launch Heritage Week (April
8-15), the Kew Historical Society has
arranged the display of a collection of
‘large colour photographs (the
Koelmeyer-Edmonds Collection) of

'early suburban Melbourne street torical Society and its President, Raie
Brunette, who are to be congratulated
for their efforts in arranging this
special collection.
The State Bank has indicated its

support for the photographic display.
Later it is proposed that the com
pleted paintings will be exhibited at
the Head Office of the Bank to coin
cide with Victoria’s 150th Anniver
sary celebrations.

scenes. This important collection may
be viewed during Heritage Week at
the City of Kew Library, Charles
Street, Kew.

Lawrie Koelmeyer, a collector of
old and rare photographs, commis
sioned Jenny Edmonds, a noted local
artist, to paint scenes such as Kew
Junction, Auburn Village and the
Hawthorn Railway Station in

A prominent nurseryman Mr. S.
Colwell, will speak to the Kew
Garden Club on the subject of Rock
Gardening at their next meeting.
Time; 8.00 p.m., Thursday, 12th

April.
Place; Elder Citizens’ Hall, Cnr.

High & Childers Sts, Kew.
N.B. You do not have to be a

come along and bemember

historical detail 'from old

photographs. The paintings were then
colour photographed for the Heritage
Week display.
Kew residents will see twenty

photos in all at the Kew Library. We

assured of a welcome.

NATIVE PLANT GROUP

A business meeting will be held in
April, in lieu of the usual format,
speaker, etc. The group has been
operative for nearly two years and it
seems we should pause to review our
progress and plan for the future. If
you have been attending or merely
contemplate later involvement, plea.se
come along and bring your thoughts
and ideas.
The group vvill meet at the Kew

Community House, 6 Derby St, at
8.00 p.m. on Wednesday, 1 1th April.

Please note change of date on ac
count of public holidays.

The display at the Kew Library is a
significant honour for our City and is
one which you should not miss.

The Kew Historical Society can be
contacted on 80 3657.

RENAISSANCE DANCING
The dances of the old world, some

of them dating back as far as the
court -of Henry VIII, can now be
studied in Kew.
For over the past year, St. Paul’s

church hall on the corner of Windella
and Hale Sts, East Kew, has become
the centre for classes and rehearsals
by one of Australia’s most unusual
dance teams
Renaissance Dancers of Melbourne.
The group meets on most Wednes

day evenings, and a special class for
newcomers to Historic Dance runs
from 6-8 p.m. Local residents who
would like to join or just watch a

the Rippon Lea

class should ’phone 699 8417 (A.H.).
Authentically patterned period

costumes, made by Melbourne
designer Shane Dunn, are a feature of
the annual performances by the Rip-
pon Lea dance team at such events as
the Early Music Proms, the Sale
Renaissance Festival and the Renais

sance Workshop of the Maryborough
Golden Wattle Festival.
H^a Hill, the group’s director, is

an international teacher of Historic
Dance who gives courses each year in
Sweden and Austria. This year, she
will also teach in London and New
Zealand.

EXERCISE THE
RHYTHMIC WAY
A “Top to Toe” workout — basic

medium paced e.xerci.scs to music with
some dance movements which will
tone and stimulate.
These classes benefit all age

groups.
Venue; Uniting Church Hall,

Highbury Grove, Kew. Wednesdays
and Thursdays. Contact Rosemary
Smart — 861 9292.
Rosemary has had wide experience

in all forms of dancing from Classical
to Modern Expressive and Jazz.

KEW YOUNG LIBERALS
Young people aged 16-30 in the

Kew area are invited to participate in
the Kew Young Liberal Branch.

Activities include monthly
meetings with political speakers and
other features, monthly social func
tions and strong inter-branch contact,
including sporting and debating com
petitions. Politically, we participatae
in many forums and have significant
input into Liberal Party decision
making processes. Our social func¬

tions cater for a wide range of people
so that we have something to offer
everyone.

The next meeting will be held on
Monday, 9th April with Walter Jona,
Member for Hawthorn and Shadow
Minister of Education, as guest
speaker.

For further information and details
of coming functions, contact Clare
on 859 8344 or Anthony on 80 3852
(AH).

RHEUMATISM &
ARTHRITIS
The Rheumatism and Arthritis

Self-Help Group which meets on the
fourth Tuesday of each month at the
Kew Civic Centre will not be meeting
in April due to the Easter holidays.
You can contact the Group by ringing
862 3249.
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TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT RATE
PAYMENTS(Area 6) will be aware that con

sultants are currently working in the
area to prepare a plan for traffic
management facilities in their area.
When this plan is complete it will be
displayed and residents will be asked
to comment.

Council will soon consider the ap
pointment of consultants to under
take a traffic study in the area
bordered by High Street, Asquith
Street, Earl Street and Princess Street
(Area 5).

More information on Traffic
Management can be obtained from
the Engineers’ Department at the
Municipal Offices on 862 2466.

Council is currently undertaking
traffic management studies in certain
areas of Kcw. These studies are based

on the Traffic Management Strategy
adopted by Council in 1980.

Residents living in the area
bordered by Cotham Road at Burke
Road, Barkers Road and Glcnferrie
Road have recently responded to a
questionnaire which asked them to
comment on the installation of
various traffic management devices.
Results of this survey will be part of
an evaluation report to be presented
to Council in April.

Residents living in the area
bordered by Cotham Road, Burke
Road, High Street and Harp Road

Rates on property in Kew must be
paid in full by the 10th April (unless
you are paying by instalments). In
terest will be charged if payment is
not received by this date.
For those paying by instalments the

3rd instalment is due by 31/5/84 and
4th instalment is due by 31/8/84.

Late payments of in.stalments also
incur interest penalties.

INFORMATION
OFFICER

Council recently appointed Chris
Reidy to the newly created position of
Information Officer (part time).
Amongst other things, Chris aims to
improve the information flow be
tween Council and the Community.
. This improved two-way flow of in
formation will raise public awareness
of the role of Council and promote
community involvement.

Chris is the person responsible for
preparing the Council section of Kew-
riosity and .sees this paper as the most
important means of community in
formation sharing in Kew.

Chris, is also available to the
various groups operating in Kew who
may need help to organise publicity
or who may require access to local
media.

Chris is at the Municipal Offices on
Monday and Tuesday afternoons, all
day Wednesday and Friday morn
ings. He can be contacted on
862 2466.

DRIVERS & JOCKEYS WANTED
deliver the meals. Often the Meals on
Wheels visitor is the only person
whom residents using the service will
see all day, so volunteers provide the
opportunity for conversation as well
as a whole.some lunch.

If you have a spare 1 'A hours each
month, Pat would like to hear from
you. You can contact her on
861 7308.

Over 160 meals a day are delivered
by the Kew Meals on Wheels volun
tary network.
The programme’s Supervisor, Mrs.

Pat Grydzyn, says that there is cur
rently a daily increase in the number
of people wishing to make use of the
service.

This increased demand means that
Pat is looking for more volunteers to

DELIVERING KEWRIOSITY
e.g. the May issue is delivered at the
end of April.)
May issue; July issue; August issue;

October issue; December issue
(includes delivering Community
Directory).

Kewriosity now comes out monthly
and is delivered to approximately
11,500 households in Kew. It is Coun
cil’s belief that local community
groups should be encouraged to
undertake this job because it offers
the groups the opportunity to raise
money for their activities. Chris
Reidy, Kew’s Information Officer,
provides the groups with maps of
Kew that are divided into clearly
defined delivery areas and also offers
assistance in co-ordinating delivery.
There are 22 delivery areas and if a
group has at least 22 active members,
the 11,500 copies of Kewriosity can
be delivered in a halt day. Payment
for delivery is approximately $360. If
you think your group can cope with
delivering Kewriosity, check the
available months listed below and

give Chris a ring on 862 2466.

MONTHS AVAILABLE

(Each month’s issue is delivered at
the end of the preceding month —

TRASH AND
TREASUREHYDE PARK

FELLOWSHIP The Voluntary Helpers’ Associa
tion of Carnsworth Garoopna are
holding a “Treasure and Trash” sale
on Saturday, 7th April in the am
bulance bay at 18 Barry Street, Kew,
commencing at 9 a,m.
Carnsworth Garoopna has been

established in Kew since 1947 and has
grown to its present capacity of 150
beds. As well as providing nursing
care for the Aged, Carnsworth
Garoopna also offers its facilities and
expertise by extending “Outreach” to
the community in Day Care Service.
The Voluntary Helpers Association
are holding this sale to provide
amenities for the patients.

Members of the Hyde Park Uniting
Church Fellowship, Pakington Street,
Kew, extend a very warm welcome to
all who would care to join us in
Fellowship on Wednesday 11th April
at 2 p.m.
Our guest speaker will be the Rev.

Wesley Lutton. With the use of slides
the Rev. Lutton will take us on a

journey through the Holy Land.
Please come along and join us. After
noon lea will be served at the conclu
sion of the meeting and during tliis
time there is an opportunity to talk to
old friends and also make new ones.
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YOUTH RESOURCE CENTRE
Our second service is that of sup

port for unemployed young people,
and this is undoubtedly our most
predominant area of concern. We are
offering advice in regard to the search
for employment and are also now of
fering programmes at the Centre each
afternoon from I p.m. to 3 p.m. We
are anxious to speak with young
people who are capable of making
things for sale in the hope of de
veloping a retail outlet for the sale of
these products.

Finally, the Centre is involved in
projects in the local schools. These
are designed to increase students’
awareness of the community at large
and assist them in their striving
towards adulthood.

Response to the Centre has been

encouraging. There is strong com
munity support, enthusiastic
encouragement from local businesses
and a steady stream of young people
making use of the Centre. We are
available' to meet with all young
people who live in and around Kew,
and this allows us to cater for
students who attend schools in Kew
but do -not live within the City’s
boundaries. We are also involved
with parents of young people, and
would stress that if parents are wor
ried about their teenagers, they are
more than welcome to make full use
of our services.

If anyone would like any further ●
information, please feel free to con
tact the Centre at any time, or phone
861 7259.

The Kew area now has a Youth
Resource Centre which has been
operating since early February this
year. The Centre is based in a shop
front at 283 High Street, Kew and the
normal opening hours are Monday to
Friday from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. Three
people have been employed to run the
Centre and they are Robyn Molloy,
who is the co-ordinator, and two
youth workers, Barry Kendall and
Tony Jecks.

Kew Council’s Recreation Office
has been responsible for the im
plementation of the Centre, based on
the results of a survey conducted by
two youth work students iii 1983. One
of the findings of this survey was that
youth indicated a need “for a com
munity information and referral cen
tre to assist young people”. The
survey considered that such a centre
would provide services in areas such
as information, unemployment,
education and recreation. Council
received a Government grant to assist
in the initial cost of establishing this
Centre and further financial
assistance has been obtained from the
Kew Holy Trinity Church, whose re
cent fund-raising efforts will enable
us to purchase much needed resource
equipment.

The establishment of comprehen
sive youth services in this area is a
tremendous step forward as tradition
ally, services have centred around the
elderly and young children, and, as
the 1981 Census figures show 24% of
the population between 10 and 24
years of age, a commitment to youth
services in the municipality is
warranted.

The Centre is providing three ma
jor services. This includes an infor
mation and referral exchange, and
already we have answered enquiries in
the areas of recreation, drug use, sex
uality, education, accommodation,
legal advice and financial counselling
and support.

BILLABONG
CLUB

SCRABBLE
The Scrabble Club meets on Friday

nights, except for the third week of
each month. The venue is the Man
chester Unity Hall, Union Street,
Kew. All welcome.

The Club is having a fund raising
morning on Thursday, April 26 at the
Uniting Church Hall, Normanby
Road, at 10 a.m. The $1 donation will
go to the Guide Dogs for the Blind.
The morning’s activities will include
talks, a film and the presence of a
special guest dog.

This club operates each Wednesday
during the School Term between 4.00
and 5.30 p.m. at Kew Baptist Church
Hall, Highbury Grove, Kew. All
Primary School aged children are in
vited to come and participate in ac-.
tivities which include: games, stories,
skits, songs, craftwork. Afternoon
tea is included. There is no charge for
the Billabong Club and we can pick
up and drop them home again, if
needed. Please ring Laurie Barton
861 5316 or Elaine Paxton 861 9806
for details.

KEW CITY
BOWMEN

KEW (DAYTIME)
GARDEN CLUB

Due to the Easter and Anzac Day
holidays, the Club will not be having
an April meeting. However, there will
be a May meeting and details will be
published in the next issue of Kew-
riosity. If you have any queries about
the Club, contact Mrs. Win Fearon
on 859 2977.

If you are interested in archery,
why not join the Bowmen at the
Hay’s Paddock archery range on any
Sunday between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m.
The Club runs coaching courses for
beginners. If you are interested, ring
the Secretary on 861 5648.
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MAYORAL COMMENT
household in Kew. If you have something to say or if
you want to publicise an event or an activity, please use
these pages to do so.

This will help Kewriosity become a strong link in
Kew’s community information network.

2. ROLE OF COUNCIL
Most residents would be aware that Council rneets

monthly, but many would not know that Councillors
also attend other Council-based Committee meetings on
a regular basis. These are:
The General Purposes Committee which co-ordinates

all major projects and proposals emanating from Com
mittees and Council Officers, including the Annual
Estimates and Capital Works Programme. This Com
mittee also provides a forum for the discussion of major
projects and matters of importance which require
discussion by the whole Council in Committee.

Venue: Council Chamber, Municipal Offices. Star
ting Time: 7.30 p.m. See April dates below.
The Administrative Services Committee which deals

with all matters pertaining to financial and staff admin
istration, legislative matters, the review of town plann
ing policy and the granting of planning and building
permits, and the enforcement of laws and regulations
under the Council’s jurisdiction. ,
Venue: Committee Rooms, Municipal Offices. Star

ting Time: 7.30 p.m. See April dates below.
The Physical and Community Services Committee

which deals with all matters pertaining to access and
property services, the hire of Council facilities, traffic
and traffic movement, and social development services
of the City.

Venue: Council Chamber, Municipal Offices. Star
ting Time: 7.30 p.m. See April dates below.

All these meetings are open to the public in the in-
of facilitating public participation in Council

JillO’Brien,
Mayor.

terest
decision-making.

1. MEDIA MERGER
Following discussion between Council and local

residents, a decision has been made to combine Kews
News, a Council publication, with Kewriosity, your
community paper.
The name Kewriosity has been retained as has the

eight-page format. This edition is the first which com
bines Council and community news and you may notice
some changes.

Space has been allocated to Council and community
on a shared basis. This means that the pages headed
Council contain information which comes directly from
Council and Council Officers and the pages headed
Community contain information which comes from the
community.
We are looking for more people to become involved

in preparing each month’s issue. This involves attending
a monthly meeting to discuss the material which has
been presented. If you are interested, come along to the
Public Meeting
April 9th or contact Chris Reidy on 862 2466 or George
Grant on 859 1206. i

This is your paper and it is delivered to every

Information Sharing in Kew — on

COMING EVENTS
1984 are June 4, September 3 and
December 3. The venue is the Canter
bury Gardens Centre, 190A Canter
bury Road, Canterbury and the star
ting time is 8 p.m. If you are inter
ested, contact Maureen on 758 7813
or Lauren on 890 7746 from the
Childbirth Education Association. A
$2 entrance fee is charged.

BLACK CAT BARGAINS
ON LUCKY FRIDAY 13th
(APRIL)

APRIL MEETING TIMES

Tuesday 3rd: General Purposes
Committee (attended by all Coun
cillors).
Tuesday 10th: Council Meeting (at

tended by all Councillors).
Tuesday I7th: Administrative Ser

vices Committee (attended by Crs.
Wood, Cole, Hore, Solomons, Sar-
tori, Tutt, Seletto and the Mayor, Cr
O’Brien as ex-officio member).
Tuesday 17th; Physical & Com

munity Services Committee (attended
by Crs. Saunders, Leaman, McCue,
Ormando, Smith, Tinney, Glasson
and the Mayor, Cr. O’Brien as ex-
officio member).

Associated Animal Benefits Fund
Raising Group have a variety of home
produce and goods for sale — bring
some, buy some.
WHERE? “Lions” Caravan, High

Street, Kew.
WHEN? From 8.30 a.m.

NEXT ISSUE

The May Kewriosity will be
delivered to every household in Kew
by the end of April. Deadline for
copy (typed please) is April 10th.
Copy should be sent to the Municipal
Offices and be clearly marked ‘Kew
riosity’.

EARLY PREGNANCY
NIGHTS

If you are having a baby you may
be interested in attending one of these
sessions which help you prepare for
childbirth and parenting. Dates for
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